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West Virginia State University Board of Governors 
Finance Committee 

Erickson Alumni Center, Grand Hall 
September 10, 2015 

10:30 a.m. – 11:30 a.m. 
Agenda 

 
 

1. Call to Order and Roll Call 
 

2. Election of Committee Chair        Action 
 

3. Election of Presiding Officer in Absence of Committee Chair     Action 
 

4. Verification of Appropriate Notice of Public Meeting    Action          2 
 

5. Review and Approval of Agenda       Action          1 
 

6. Review and Approval of Minutes of Previous Meeting                                  Action         3 
 

7. University Recommendations and Reports 
 

7.1 BOG Budget Report – Fiscal Year 2015 (Ending June 30, 2015) Information  6 
 

7.2 BOG Budget Report – July      Information 
 

8. Next Meeting Date – October 29, 2015  
 

9. Adjournment 
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West Virginia State University Board of Governors 
Finance Committee 

Erickson Alumni Center, Grand Hall 
Minutes 

June 18, 2015 
 
 
1. Call to Order and Roll Call 

Mr. Swingle called the meeting of the West Virginia State University (WVSU) Board of 
Governors Finance Committee meeting to order at 10:31 a.m. and presided over the meeting 
in the absence of the chair. 
 
Present:  Mr. Konstanty, Mrs. Squirts, Mr. Susman, and Mr. Swingle.  Mr. Williams 
participated by phone.  Several members of the administration, faculty, and staff were 
present. 

 
2. Verification of Appropriate Notice o Public Meeting 

Mr. Swingle announced the Verification of Appropriate Notice of Public Meeting. 
 
3. Review and Approval of Agenda 

Mr. Konstanty motioned to approve the agenda, and it was seconded by Mr. Susman.  The 
motion passed.  

 
4. Review and Approval of Minutes of Previous Meeting 

Mr. Susman motioned to approve the minutes of the previous meeting, and Mr. Konstanty 
seconded the motion.  The motion passed. 

 
5. University Recommendations and Reports 

 
5.1 BOG Budget Report for April 

Mr. Swingle asked Vice President for Business and Finance Melvin Jones to report 
on the University’s budget.  Vice President Jones said the report was a cash-basis 
report, and the figures listed therein are through April 30, 2015.  The income target 
for April 2015 is 83.33 percent, and the University is at 83.61 percent.   

 
Vice President Jones provided the percentages for all of the areas:  Academic Affairs 
(83.42 percent), Student Affairs (106.96 percent), President’s Office (61.52 percent), 
University Relations (86.17 percent), Physical Facilities (72.39 percent), University 
Advancement (84.17 percent), Finance (87.97 percent), and College Wide (63.13 
percent).  Vice President Jones referred to various footnotes for several of the areas.  
Notes 3 and 4 indicate personnel, as well as significant expenses for supplies and 
other services in Student Affairs; Athletics scholarships have not been allocated to 
the President’s Office (note 5); Physical Facilities transfers were not made at the 
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time of the April report (note 6); and College Wide is below budget due to a reserve 
to cover overtime, temporary, and student employment (note 9). 

 
Vice President Jones reported that expenses are at 80.79 percent, and the University 
expects to end the year in the black.  Mr. Susman inquired about the budget 
projection for the end of the fiscal year.  Vice President Jones responded that the 
University projects to end the year with a balanced budget.  Through Committee 
discussion, there was a consensus that the internal budget reductions, controlling 
incurred bills, and requiring preapproval of expenditures were all contributing 
factors.  

 
For the auxiliary accounts, Vice President Jones said the Student Union Operations 
account has positive net activity with a balance of $81,405.  The Housing, Dining 
Food Services, Parking, and Faculty Housing accounts are also trending positively.  
The Athletics accounts remain in a deficit.  Mr. Konstanty asked about efforts to 
address the Athletics accounts.  Vice President Jones said one example is that 
purchase requests for equipment, uniforms, etc. that are not absolutely necessary will 
be delayed.  President Hemphill said the administration is looking at ways to begin 
growing revenue in Athletics.  A question was raised about how the University’s 
Athletics budget compares to other institutions within the conference, and President 
Hemphill said WVSU is the lowest in terms of amounts budgeted for athletics 
expenditures.  Vice President Jones reported that the Bookstore account experienced 
a down turn and currently has negative net activity.  Vice President Jones believed 
the decline in student enrollment that occurred a few years ago has begun to impact 
the Bookstore; the area is reducing costs and only has two full-time employees.  Mr. 
Swingle asked about inventory, and Vice President Jones stated a security and 
materials inventory is conducted once a year, but it is not a financial inventory.  The 
Purchasing and Accounts Payable department will be conducting an asset audit in 
the Bookstore.  

 
Members of the Committee inquired about the anticipated capacity in the residence 
halls next year, and Vice President Jones said the University expects to be at 
maximum capacity.  President Hemphill stated enrollment is increasing, and the 
number of international students is growing.  He said the residence halls have 350 
beds, and the University currently has 305 housing contracts for fall 2015; the 
University is reinforcing the rule that requires freshman and sophomore students 
living outside a 50-mile radius to live on campus.  Dr. Guetzloff asked about the 
health center not billing insurances, and it was noted that the administration has a 
plan to address this issue.   

 
Mr. Jones provided an update on the gas wells.  He said all of the lines have been 
tied into a single intake and have pressurization.  The University can run 100 percent 
on its own natural gas, except during the peak months.  The full impact of gas 
savings will be exhibited next year, which should be approximately $80,000.  
Committee discussion was held on the properties along Route 25 that were recently 
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acquired by the Research and Development Corporation.  The demolition is 
completed and both properties were cleared and graded by professionals.  Vice 
President Jones updated the Committee on the former rehabilitation property.  The 
University is actively pursuing damages from the demolition contractor that 
abandoned the job.  In addition, the University secured grant funding that will allow 
for the property to be secured in its current state.  The property will be included in 
the draft campus development plan, and the F. Ray Power building will become the 
Research and Development Corporation’s headquarters.  Vice President Jones said 
the facilities would be maintained the same as other campus buildings. 

 
6. Next Meeting Date 

September 3, 2015 (Tentative) 
 

7. Adjournment 
With there being no further business, Mr. Konstanty made a motion to adjourn the meeting, 
and it was seconded by Mr. Susman.  The motion passed.  The meeting adjourned at 11:05 
a.m.  

 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 

Crystal Walker 
Executive Assistant to the President  
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